Senate Minutes North Seattle May 7th, 2008

Call to Order:   2:35 in IB Math/Science/Social Science Conference Room

           

Present:  

Dave Eberhardt

Tracy Furutani

Carol Hamilton

Brian Holt

Ralph Jenne

Frank Jump

Diana Ma

Dawson Nichols

Vince Offenback

Christina Purdy

Trish Root

Karen Stuhldreher

Betty Williams

Jennifer Wu

 

Guest:             Suki Bourquin.

Presiding:       Carol Hamilton & Ralph Jenne, Co-Presidents

 
Handouts:      Agenda

NSCC Fact Sheet

Letter from President LaFayette to Faculty Senate Presidents RE: WorkSource parking plan

WorkSource parking plan map

                                               

DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS 
 

1. Senate minutes from April 2008 were not present and so not approved.
 

Dawson apologized for the oversight and agreed to distribute the amended draft minutes for email approval and distribution.

 
2.  Suki Bourquin of Student Government visited.
 

Suki spoke to the Senate and answered questions for the first ½ hour. Applications for student leadership positions for next year are out and the response so far has been very good, despite being advertized only through word of mouth.

 

Suki explained the structure of Student Government for next year. This structure was created by the current Student Government with Roy Flores and Student Services. The positions next year will be:

·         Student Government Director – main spokesperson and organizer for Student Government. Will attend decision-making meetings and public events; facilitate student meetings; initiate and organize student activities; build relationships with campus personnel; meet with President, Executive Team, and faculty union; submit BoT reports.

·         Beneath the Director there will be a Project Manager and a Communication Systems Manager. Together these positions will be responsible for maintaining information and keeping internal and external communication open and available.

·         Other positions include Student Cabinet Coordinator, Student Research and Advancement Coordinator, Student Fees Board Manager, and Policy and Advocacy Coordinator.

 

The Polaris was discussed. The Budget Fee Committee approved a $14,000 budget for the Polaris for next academic year, but the current conception is for an online version only. The possibility of a paper version in future years is still open, but there is some resistance to this from the administration.

 

There will be a Part-Time faculty position devoted to the Polaris, and this faculty member will also teach a related class. Roy Flores has said that he will write a job description for this position, but the Faculty Senate noted that he is required by our contract to consult with faculty for this job description.

 

Concerns were expressed that an exclusively online version of the Polaris would not serve the same function as a physical, paper version. The paper version that NSCC had only two years ago, despite its faults, did keep the campus informed about current events and create a sense of community. It also provided Polaris staff with publishing experience that is very different from online publishing.

 

Dave suggested connecting student government from our campus with that from the UW. Suki said that she would look into this.

 

Suki was thanked for her time and left just after 3pm.

 

3. David Eberhardt reported on Collaborative Governance.
 
Dave, as the Chair of the District Task Force, asked the Senate for clarification about what sort of collaboration faculty wants. He sought feedback about what level the faculty would like collaboration – at the department, division, campus, or district. It was generally agreed that faculty should take part in planning and decisions at all levels. It was also agreed that collaboration between administration and faculty ought to happen through the faculty Union and its representatives.

 

4. Carol Hamilton reported on Workload Task Force.
 

Carol mentioned that the meeting had been very ESL heavy, mainly due to the disparity in ESL teaching loads. Carol urged everyone to contact her with questions and concerns involving workload issues.

 

5. Various Issues Discussed.
 

Loss of Skybridge – The most recent architectural drawings for the Tech building call for the removal of the skybridge. The Senate was not consulted about this. Faculty have been invited to the Steering Committee for the Tech building. Some Senators urged a ‘Save the Skybridge’ campaign as a way to build community while saving this important connection between otherwise isolated buildings. Online action or blocking the skybridge now as a test of the plan were ideas floated.

Committees – Ongoing problems with faculty representation on committees was discussed. The following motion was put forward and approved.

 
Motion #1 – Approved.
The Faculty Senate instructs our College Council representative to let the Council know that faculty selection and appointment to any newly or reconstituted committee should go through the Faculty Senate, which will nominate, vet, and approve membership according to qualifications and special needs.
 
WorkSource Parking – President LaFayette’s letter regarding the WorkSource Parking Plan, which was the first mention of this plan to faculty, was discussed. Senators were concerned that this small change was the harbinger of much larger changes that are being planned and that the faculty is not having a voice in these changes. Senators expressed concern that these parking changes may adversely affect enrollment, as the visitor parking spaces which are being eliminated are used by potential students. Carol agreed to email the faculty to ask for feedback about this particular change and how it will affect them.

 

Keys – The ongoing problem with keys, safety, and faculty access to the campus was discussed. The room was thick with disgruntled Senators. The following motion was put forward and approved.

 

Motion #2 – Approved.
The Faculty Senate resolves that prior to the end of Spring quarter 2008, the Senate should have significant involvement in all decisions around access to campus instructional and office areas.
 

Release time for Senate President and Grievance Chair – Carol asked for review of the new practice of the AFT Seattle  paying for 1/3 release time for Senate Presidents. The Senate generally agreed that this was a good use of union funds. The idea for 1/3 release time for Grievance Chairs is more difficult, as duties vary so dramatically from quarter to quarter. All agreed that this position should get some release time, but how to enact this requires further thought and discussion.

 

Senators for next year – Divisions will need to recruit senators for next academic year to ensure proper representation.

 

Peer Observers – Peer Observers still have not been paid. This will be looked into. Deans still want these observations to be available for employee assessment. This will be resisted.

 

Division-level Printers – The IT program and Tom Griffith have recommended that NSCC eliminate individual faculty printers and move to shared division-level printers in order to reduce carbon emissions/power consumption and save money. The plan is to phase this in over time, as older individual printers are simply not replaced. The College Council agrees that this policy is sensible. It should be noted that provisions will be made where there is real need for individual printers.

 

6. Follow up to All Faculty Meeting.
 

Carol reported that the plan to move DSHS facilities to our campus was Frank Chopp’s. Speaker Chopp supports the plan and will likely frown on faculty opposition. The Senate’s plan to send a letter to Speaker Chopp will, therefore, have to be modified. Still, a letter will be sent. The letter will be composed within the next 2 weeks and sent out the following week. Faculty must be involved in such drastic changes to the campus and college mission.

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

 

Submitted by Dawson Nichols, Secretary
